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Dear Parent,
Welcome to a new school year. Mrs Storey and I have now both met the pupils and are pleased with how they are settling into class and a daily routine. As you know, I will be teaching our class 4 days each week – Tuesday to Friday and Mrs Storey will be teaching our class every Monday. Mrs Storey will also cover my non class contact time up until morning break on Tuesday morning. Our PSA is Mrs Gibb and she is in our class for one part of the morning each day. 
This newsletter will give you some pieces of practical information, as well as letting you know of some of the things the children will be learning this term and suggest some ways where you can actively engage in your child’s learning. 
Please ensure that all school clothing is named, including jackets. It is frustrating for everyone when sweatshirts etc are lost and cannot be claimed and a lot of time can be wasted searching for things. Each pupil should have their own pencil case with a writing pencil, coloured pencils and a rubber. In this time of the pandemic, we are not able to share equipment as before, so it is especially important that each pupil has their own. 

Our PE sessions will be on Mondays and Wednesdays this term and we will be building up general PE skills and cooperative skills through games, which the children can then also play in the playground themselves. All PE lessons will continue to take place outdoors, and if you wish, pupils can bring to school, a pair of trainers for outdoors. This is not a requirement, but if they choose to do so, please ensure that the trainers are either Velcro fastening or that the pupils can do laces themselves. As you can imagine, it is a monumental task if one teacher has to tie 23 pairs of laces. In addition to timetabled PE, to boost health and well-being, pupils will participate in regular mile runs or walks around the park. Pupils get to decide their own pace and it is very well received. To protect clothing during artwork, children should bring to school a named painting overall or old oversized shirt or T-shirt and this will remain in school. 
On Fridays our class will have Kodaly with Mrs Okumu. Kodaly is a form of music which builds up rhythm through games and songs.  
In Maths, most pupils will be revising the sequence of numbers to 20. It would be helpful to go over the numbers with your child at home; asking question like “what is the number after 13?” or “the number before 19?” Another idea is to play games when on a car journey, for example, “I’m thinking of a number and it’s bigger than 12 but smaller than 14. What number am thinking of?” Pupils will also consolidate number bonds to 10. Again, asking questions on a journey, or even in the bath, is a good time to practise. Questions should not only be, “3+5 makes what?” but also trickier questions like “5 add what makes 8”. Pupils who are confident with this will move on to addition within 20 and the same type of questions can be practised. A good website for this stage is www.topmarks.co.uk. Pupils will receive simple periodic maths homework.
Starting on Tuesday and Wednesday next week, your child will get Reading homework. The reading books which will go home every second school day, will have been prepared and taught at school, but like many things, the more it is done, the easier it becomes, so please spend a little time every night going over the pages indicated in the diary. This makes a huge difference to your child’s progress and is a lovely way to be involved with their learning. Pupils will also get an envelope of key words sent home which are relevant to each book. Each stage uses core words from the stage before, therefore the words need to be learnt thoroughly both in school and revised at home so that sounding them out should no longer be necessary. This greatly builds up pupil confidence with reading. Pupils will move on to each stage once they can confidently recognise all the key words for that stage and are confident reading the texts.
Other Language work which your child will be carrying out is phonics where pupils learn to build up how words are spelled using the sounds of the letters. They will also receive comprehension based on their reading books and carry out weekly extended writing. For some pupils this will be mainly independent writing, and for some this will consist of either scribed stories or carrying out work on sentence making.  

Our Topic this term will be Houses and Homes. We will look at houses past and present, and how they have changed to meet our needs. As part of this, we will take a walk around Portlethen to look at the different types of buildings and also see how buildings are used in the community. 
This term we will have Golden Time on Thursdays. As a reward for following the Golden Rules all week, pupils receive 30 minutes Golden Time where they can choose an activity they enjoy. If in the course of the week any rules have been broken, then individual pupils may lose 5 minutes Golden Time, or more, depending on the misdemeanour. 
As well as the Golden Rules, pupils have their own class rules which they devised and agreed upon and these are on our class wall. A photo of these is attached and it would be helpful if you could go over these with your child, as well as the Golden Rules Agreement at the front of the Homework Diary that you and your child need to sign. Homework diaries will go out along with the reading books. If you write a message for us to see in the Homework diary (and it is not on a reading day) please let your child know to show us, as diaries will only be checked on reading days otherwise. If it is something urgent, feel free to write a separate note or email the school office. 
Thank you for your support and we look forward to a happy and successful year.
Kind regards

Gillian Stewart
Jenny Storey
